Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, February 27, 2018
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on February 27, 2018.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, George Sheldrick, John Savage, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.

1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:00PM. 

2.
Additions and Deletions to the Agenda:

a.
NHP/Eden Fire Dept – possible amendment needed for warning:  John spoke to the Selectboard about a problem identified in the quote for the new fire truck.  The original truck quoted was a medium duty chassis with a one year warranty instead of the heavy duty chassis with a 10 year warranty.  This specification was just discovered and the fire department has been working with the quoting companies to obtain the correct equipment.  This has resulted in a higher price than what was originally quoted.  The warnings are posted for $165,000 in each town but the actual amount needed will be $180,000.  Whether or not to have someone make an amendment from the floor to increase the amount or to use funds from another source was discussed.  The American Gift Fund monies are intended for use for the betterment of the community.  George made the motion that if the article passes to purchase the fire truck at $165,000 the additional monies of $15,000 be taken from the American gift fund.  Approved.  Tracey has been in contact with Hyde Park’s administrator and will update him of the Selectboards decision tomorrow.  The Selectboard also discussed with John a request brought to the town for auditing of fire department accounts due to the transition of officers.  Yes, this is something the department would like done.  When asked, the Selectboard had offered the services of Eden’s local auditors.  John questioned payment and offered for the fire department to cover the cost out of its budget.  The Selectboard did not feel this would be necessary as monies budgeted annually should cover this.
b.
Dog Officer Update:
i.
Paul Ferrari letter:  This letter was delivered to Gary Wright who then brought it to the town office.  The Selectboard inquired if Gary had followed up with the parties involved or contacted Dog Officer, James Mack.  This was not known. 
ii.
Dog Call Report – 2-16-18:  A written report from Gary Wright was reviewed.  George had accompanied Gary Wright on this call and expressed concerned over how it was handled.  

The Selectboard asked Candy to have Dog Officer, James Mack follow up with Gary Wright on the status of these issues.  All agreed for the need of a Dog Officer with the abilities to effectively handle calls and the paperwork required.  George suggested looking into acquiring 4 magnetic signs to identify them when they are making visits to properties.
Moving to #6:  Dog Officer Update – Letter of interest, Jason Benjamin:  The Selectboard decided to wait on review of this letter and discuss it at the special meeting after town meeting when reappointments are made. 

Returning to #2. Additions & Deletions:

c.
Road Commissioner Report:


i.
Resolution & Road Posting for spring conditions

ii.
Review & Sign New Equipment Fund Order – 2018 Ford PU Truck


iii.
d.
Excess Weight Permits:




1.
Dwight & Laura Denton




2.
Working Dog Septic Service, Inc.


These will be discussed under #9.

d.
Efficiency Vermont – Municipal Streetlighting Initiative – Review & Sign:  Paperwork has been received to replace existing street lights with cost efficient lighting.  The estimated cost is $1,575 with the incentive covering $900.  The estimated first year savings is $429 with the improvements payback period estimated at 19 months.  As this was approved at the June 12, 2017 Selectboard meeting, George made the motion to sign the incentive agreement.  Approved and signed.
e.
Eden Youth Sports – letter of resignation, Jennifer Whitecrane:  The Selectboard reviewed Jennifer’s letter and asked a letter of thanks be sent.  Tracey noted that at this time there will be two open positions on EYSC when reappointments are made.

f.
Review agenda for Special Meeting directly following Town Meeting:  The draft agenda was reviewed and revisions made.

g.
FYI:

i.
Aegis Renewable Energy – Procedural Order Granting Motion for Stay:  This was information only for the Selectboard.

ii.
Reminder:  Town Meeting night – counters needed at 7PM; 2 needed to go to Hyde Park to count votes.

Returning to the agenda:

3.
Citizen Input:  None at this time.

4.
Approve the Minutes of February 12, 2018:  Adam made the motion to approve the minutes of February 12, 2018 as written.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.

5.
Beach Update: None at this time.

6.
Dog Officer Update: Discussed under #2 – Additions & Deletions.
7.
Constable Update:  None at this time.  
8.
Health Officer Update:  None at this time.
9.
Road Commissioner’s Report:

a.
Update Knowles Flat Culvert #13-8:  None at this time.
b.
Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts:  Tracey reported that she and the Listers office have been working with the State of Vermont on identifying ROW of adjoining property owners.
c.
Access Permit:


i.
Carol and Michael Byrd:  There has been no response from the Byrds to the letter sent with AOT guidelines.  The Selectboard wished to wait to hear from them before proceeding.
d.
Excess Weight Permits:


i.
Casella Waste Management

ii.
United Natural Foods, Inc.

iii.
Hillcrest Trucking Storage/Chris Barkyoumb

From Additions & Deletions:


i.
Dwight & Laura Denton


ii.
Working Dog Septic Service, Inc.


Adam made the motion to approve to town specifications, excess weight permits for Casella Waste Management, United Natural Foods, Inc., Hillcrest Trucking Storage/Chris Barkyoumb, Dwight & Laura Denton and Working Dog Septic Service, Inc.  George seconded the motion.  Approved and signed.  Town specifications in relation to seasonal posting will be highlighted.
e.
Freshcoat Asphalt Services:  Information reviewed of services available.  This will be kept on file.

f.
Better Road Grant 2019 – Cooper Hill:  Notification of grant award.  Work can start on this project any time after July 1, 2018.

g.
Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  Ricky updated the Selectboard on the need to close East Hill Rd last week due to severe mud conditions due to heavy truck traffic.  A request has been made for a mirror on East Hill to assist with visibility entering and exiting a private drive at the top of mill hill.  This will be looked into.
From Additions & Deletions:

c.
Road Commissioner Report:

i.
Resolution & Road Posting for spring conditions:  Adam made the motion to pass and sign the resolution to post roads for seasonal road closure on East Hill Rd., North Rd., White Rd., and Blakeville Rd and post the notice as required.  George seconded the motion.  Approved and signed.

ii.
Review & Sign New Equipment Fund Order – 2018 Ford PU Truck:  The invoice received equaled the quote approved at the November 13, 2017 Selectboard meeting.  Ricky advised the truck is ready to be picked up at the dealership.  Adam made the motion to sign the order.  George seconded the motion.  Approved and signed. 

10.
G1 Holdings Settlement update:  Email correspondence from LCPC and US Fish & Wildlife were reviewed.  It stated that more information on how these monies would be distributed would be available in the near future.

11.
Ratify Additions & Deletions from the February 12, 2018 meeting:

a.
Motion to and approval of January 23, 2018 minutes of emergency meeting.
b.
Review of, motion, approval to sign and signature of emergency grant TA65 & TA66, request for partial reimbursement.
c.
Review of, motion, approval to sign and signature of excess weight permit for Desrocher’s Excavating, Inc.
d.
Review of, motion, approval to sign and signature of tobacco & liquor license renewal application for Eden General Store.
Adam made the motion to ratify the additions and deletions from the February 12, 2018 meeting as listed above in #11 (a-d).  George seconded the motion.  Approved.

12.
FYI:  Rabies Clinic @ Town Garage – March 10th from 12:30PM to 1:10PM.
13.
Any other business:  Announcements will be made at town meeting about the rabies clinic and the need of a Dog Officer.
14.
Sign orders (5):  Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.  
15.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50PM.  
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin

Town Administrative Assistant 

2
February 27, 2018
Town of Eden, Selectboard Meeting Minutes
Page 3

